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Take Note. …

Meeting Location 
Chapel of the South Fork

Date: September 18
Time: 10:00 a.m.

September Program
Quilt Show Trivia

September Hostesses 
Donna Skvarla, Joyce Osborn,
Charlotte Peacock,Penny Synder

September Birthdays 
                Beverly Sandvik      07
                Marcie Vitopil        07
                Melissa Jones          08
                Joyce Osborn          13   
                Sheralyn Humble   25

President’s Comments

Hi Quilters,
We had a great time at the August meeting and all the preparations for the 
Quilt Show are coming along wonderfully.  Thank you all for all of your help 
and planning for the past 2 years to make this event the best it can be.  Contact 
Beth McFadden to sign up for Quilt Angel duty.  

See you Monday, September 10, 9-11 am at the Creede Baptist Church for 
quilt check-in and through the week at the Creede Community Center for Quilt 
Show set-up.  Of course all of this will be followed by an exciting Quilt Show 
and party at the September 18 guild meeting at the Chapel of the South Fork.

Many of us extended the quilting fun through the guild quilt retreat at Beaver 
Creek Youth Camp.  Retreat week is already set for next year (August 22-24, 
2019) so add it to your calendar.  It is a wonderful way to spend quality time 
with friends and laugh a little.

See you soon!
Beth
https://silverthreadsguild.com/

Guild Minutes
August 21, 2018

President Beth Kendall called the meeting to order. There were no guests or 
new members to introduce. 

Sunshine: Dawn Reitz reported her granddaughter came through her operation 
okay and was doing fine. 
 

The mission of Silver Threads Quilt Guild shall be to further interest in quilting, promote education,
contribute to community charitable causes and encourage the preservation of quilts and the art of quilting.
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Shadows: Joyce Osborn was absence because her brother-in-law passed away.
            Erik Sandvik, husband of member Beverly Sandvik was back in the hospital in Houston. Please remember these 
families.
  
Treasurer: Kristin Steed reported the general account balance is $14,054.03.
 No Quilt Show account was given in the absence of Janice Torres.

The new business of the 2018-2019 budget was discussed, voted on, and approved. Also the proposed revisions to the Silver 
Thread Standing Rules were discussed, voted on, and approved. These can be read on our web site. 

Final plans were made for our retreat at the Beaver Creek Youth Camp August 23, 24 and 25. 

The standing committee reports were given.
Advertising  -Shades, Quilts and Etc.sent money for advertising in our newsletter.
No report on community service.
Continuing Education-Charlotte Peacock reported there will be a Judy Niemeyer class by Eileen Urbanek in July 2019. More 
information on this and other programs later. 
Carolyn Flood  volunteered to be the historian as Joyce Osborn would like someone else to do it. Pat Miller asked people to let 
her know if they want their newsletter sent to them by USPS.  Penny Snyder reported on the quilt show. She asked each 
member to sell $25.00 of tickets. Kathie Jones said sales of tickets were going fine and our next place to sell tickets will be the 
Salsa Festival in Creede. Beth McFadden asked people to sign up for quilt angels. Sheralyn Humble thanked everyone for all 
their work on Treasure Trove items. We were reminded to make cookies for the show. Please label them. Donna Skarvala had 
forms for quilt appraisals. If you want to sell a quilt please let the ladies at the front desk know. The meeting was adjourned.

Refreshments  were  served by  Dawn Reitz,  Carolyn  Flood,  Bonnie  Malone,  and Penny Snyder.  It  was  great  salads  and 
desserts. 

Kathie Jones won the door prize. 

Show and Tell: Marcie Vitopil showed two very pretty quilt tops. Tricia MacDonald showed a great bag for your feather 
weight. Audrey Schwery showed several 10 inch quilts. Beth showed some Santa’s and some things for the Treasure Trove 
that June Deatherage had sent. 
  
Karen Ferguson, Secretary 

Silver Threads Quilt Guild
Possible Programs for 2019

Membership Vote by Newsletter and September Meeting

_____ Kelly Gallagher-Abbott jukeboxquilts.com
crazy quilt, jig swatches dazzle

_____ Cyndi McChesney CedarRidgeQuilting.com
panel palusa (creative panels), reheated leftovers,
4 square, lone star workshop, gardeners delight, luminosity

_____ Susie Weaver
bargello, swan family

_____ Michelle Watts
 squash blossom, scrap reduction, fun with fat quarters

______Janet Davis   class choices to be announced

http://jukeboxquilts.com
http://CedarRidgeQuilting.com
http://jukeboxquilts.com
http://CedarRidgeQuilting.com
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Quilt Show Information

In just a few days “Along the Silver Thread” quilt show will be open to the public. Thank you to all for the beautiful entries. It is 
amazing the excitement the community has for our event. We sold 35 advertisements for the quilt show program. Each vendor we 
visited was eager to support our event and looked forward to seeing our beautiful quilts at the show. After seeing all the pictures of 
the entries, I know we are going to have a beautiful show.

Sheralyn Humble handed out your quilt's assigned number(s) and instructions for check-in at the last meeting. If you did not get 
that information at the meeting, she will be getting that to you. Quilt check-in is between 9-11 am Monday, September 10, at the 
Creede Baptist Church. If you have some extra tubs that we can place quilts in to store them at the church and transport them to the 
Community Center, please bring them when you check in your quilt. Make sure your name is prominently located on the tub so we 
can return it to you.

Remember that all quilts and table runners must have sleeves attached to them for hanging. The large quilts should have a 5” 
sleeve and the smaller quilts at least a 3” sleeve.

You can start baking now and freezing cookies and brownies to sell at the quilt show. Don Flood will be selling cookies again at 
the entrance to the show. Cookies will sell for $1.00 so we ask that you package 2-3 cookies in a bag. You can bring your cookies 
on Thursday of set-up so we will have them available to sell first thing Friday morning. These were a big hit at the last show.

Beth McFadden will be needing your assistance as a Quilt Angel. This is a great opportunity to visit with our guests about the 
show and the many quilts/items displayed. If you have not signed up yet, please contact Beth.

Included in the newsletter is the quilt show week schedule. It takes a lot of people to set-up the quilt show. We hope you, your 
spouse, and anyone else who you know would like to help in setting up the show will be there beginning Tuesday, September 11, 
at 9 am at the Creede Community Center. If you have a step ladder, pliers, screw drivers, and cordless drills, you may bring them 
with you. Make sure your name is on everything you bring.

Selling Quilts
Occasionally, there are guests that are interested in purchasing a quilt or item that is displayed. When you check your quilt/item in 
on Monday, you will be asked if you are willing to sell each individual quilt/item that you are displaying. You may select yes, no, 
or maybe. You are under no obligation to sell any item you display. This information will be given to the Welcome Desk.

The Welcome Desk will have a list of the quilts/items that are for sale, maybe for sale or not for sale. If a guest is interested in 
purchasing a quilt/item, they will contact the welcome desk. If the quilt/item they are interested in purchasing is for sale or may be 
for  sale,  they will  collect  the  guest's  contact  information and pass  that  information on to  the  quilter.  It  is  then the quilter's 
responsibility to contact the interested guest,  negotiate the price of the quilt/item and complete the transaction. The sale and 
delivery of the quilt/item is strictly between the quilter and guest. Once the welcome desk has turned the information over to the 
quilter, the guild is no longer involved in the transaction whatsoever.

We are giving you this information now so you can decide if you would like to sell any of your items. It also gives you an 
opportunity to research and have a price in mind if someone is interested an item you would sell.

I want to thank each of you for your help in preparation for the “Along the Silver Thread” Quilt Show. It takes each and everyone 
of you to put on this event. You are a great group of ladies. Looking forward to working with each of you at the show.

Penny 
                      

Quilt Show Party

Plan to attend the STQG guild meeting September 18, 10 a.m. in South Fork at the Chapel of the South Fork.  We will 
be celebrating another successful quilt show.  We will have a party with prizes.  To maximize your chance of winning a 
prize, it is important you attend the quilt show walk thru with Diane Singer on Thursday, September 13 at 3 p.m. Come 
to the meeting ready to relax, celebrate, and have fun!
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Quilt Show Week Schedule
September 2018

Monday-Sept 10 9 am–11 am Quilt check-in-Creede Baptist Church

Tuesday-Sept11 8 am–finished Quilt judging (judge and scribes only)-Creede Baptist 
Church
9 am–5 pm Clean show venue and hang curtains-Creede Community 

Center

Wednesday-Sept 12 9 am–5 pm Hang quilts-Creede Community Center
9 am–5 pm Clean/prepare vendor area

Thursday-Sept 13 9 am–finished Complete show setup-Creede Community Center
9 am–finished Vendors arrive and set-up
3 pm-Quilt walk through with Diane Singer-Creede Community Ctr.
Awards will be announced immediately following the walk-thru

Friday–Sept 14 9 am–5 pm Quilt Show-Creede Community Center

Saturday–Sept 15 9 am–5 pm Quilt Show-Creede Community Center

Sunday–Sept 16 10 am–2 pm Quilt Show-Creede Community Center
1 pm Raffle Quilt Drawing-Creede Community Center
2 pm–5 pm Disassemble show and clean-up-Creede Community Center
3 pm–4:15 pm Quilt Pick-up-Creede Community Center

COOKIES,  SNACKS TO SELL AT QUILT SHOW

Please bring items in a zip lock bag that is marked as to what is inside and if they contain any kind 
of nut.  Also mark if you are making gluten free items.  You may bring them on Thursday before 
the show to the cookie table near the cafe area.  Thank you to everyone who contributes your 
delicious goodies to this effort!!!!!
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ADVERTISERS
Please support and thank these fine businesses.

Donna Skvarla
AQS Certified Quilt Appraiser

Quilt Appraisals, Consultations, Lectures
32015 Elk Trail Lane
Creede, CO  81130

719-658-1110
bearspaw@cox.net

Beth Kendall
Custom Longarm Quilting

PO Box 907
Lake City, CO 81235-0907
kendallscottage@gmail.com

832-526-8631

Ooh La Spa
289 South Main Street

Creede, CO  81130
719-658-3070

www.oohlaspacreede.com
Melissa Graham

Shades, Quilts & Etc.
129 Adams Street

Monte Vista, CO 81144
719-852-2179

marilyn.davey@gmail.com
Marilyn Davey

Durango Quilt Company
21516 Hwy. 160 West
Durango, CO. 81303

970-247-2582
durangoquilts@qwestoffice.net

Quilt/Craft Retreat Venue
Attend a scheduled retreat or host your own group.

Full service and self-serve retreats available.
Tables, ironing supplies and cutting station provided.

Feel all the comforts of home in the large,
Beautiful log cabin on the Rio Grande River.

RioRiverRetreat.com
Colorado Quilt/Craft/Scrapbook Retreat on FB

mailto:bearspaw@cox.net
mailto:kendallscottage@gmail.com
http://www.oohlaspacreede.com
mailto:marilyn.davey@gmail.com
mailto:durangoquilts@qwestoffice.net
http://RioRiverRetreat.com
mailto:bearspaw@cox.net
mailto:kendallscottage@gmail.com
http://www.oohlaspacreede.com
mailto:marilyn.davey@gmail.com
mailto:durangoquilts@qwestoffice.net
http://RioRiverRetreat.com

